In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Campus Parking Alert
- · Mandatory Student Teaching Planning Meeting for Fall 2011

General Announcements

- · Green Alfred!
- · 'A Streetcar Named Desire' Auditions!
- · Meal Plan Changes for Spring 2011 Semester
- · Herrick Library's Regular Hours Resume
- · Club E-Board Training Program Team
- · Drummers: Jazz Band Auditions
- · Skatepark at Alfred
- · Friday Night Hikes
- · Alumni Award Nomination Deadline Extended
- · Pool Hours This semester
- · Televisions for Sale
- · Family Program: Mr. Beau the Clown
- · What's on your AU experiences 'bucket list'?
- · Clothesline Art Show: Call for Entries
- · International Conerence: Knowledge, Culture, Change in Organizations

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SATURDAY
	 6:00 Friday Night Hikes 8:00 Nevins Film: 'The Social Network' 9:00 Comedy Show: Stand-Up for Peace 11:05 Nevins Film: 'The Social Network' 	3:00 A 'Streetcar Named Desire' Auditions! 10:00 Music: French Horn Rebellion

Campus Parking Alert

Winter has found Alfred and with that the parking problems that go along with it. I would like to ask everyone parking a vehicle on campus to park in an orderly fashion. A number of vehicles have been taking more than one space causing a bad situation.

Please, when you're parking your vehicle think of the others who need to park with you. Thank you for your cooperation.

John M. Dougherty Chief, Office of Public Safety

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Mandatory Student Teaching Planning Meeting for Fall 2011

If you are an Art or Middle/Adolescent Education minor student and plan to Student Teach in the fall semester of 2011 you must attend a mandatory planning meeting on Wednesday, Feb. 2 from 11:30 a.m.-12:20 p.m. in 340 Myers Hall. If you are unable to attend this meeting please let the division secretary, Cathy Allen, know either by phone 607.871.2219 or e-mail: allenc @alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

Green Alfred!

Come help plan Earth Week and find out about the national Power Shift conference in April! Tonight (Thursday) at 7:15 in the Student Organization Suite (first floor of Powell)!

Submitted by: Kacie Dean

back to top Send Email Reminder

'A Streetcar Named Desire' Auditions!

In celebration of the new Miller Theatre's inaugural year, the Theatre Department proudly will be presenting the great American classic, "A STREETCAR NAMED DESIRE," by Tennessee Williams.

Auditions will be held on Saturday, Jan. 22nd at 3 p.m. and on Sunday, Jan. 23, at 7:30 p.m. (audition location: C. D. Smith III Theatre, MPAC).

Considered to be one of the most remarkable plays of the 20th century, "STREETCAR" will open in the new Miller Theatre on April 6 and run through April 9.

In preparation for the auditions, many resources are available for those interested. Everyone is invited regardless of major, experience or year. PDF's of audition monologues and scenes are attached to this announcement. In addition, complete scripts are available for a 24 hour sign-out in the Division of Performing Arts Admin Office (Miller Performing Arts Center, room 010). Lastly, director Steve Crosby will be holding an optional audition workshop for anyone interested, Friday evening, 7:30 p.m., in C. D. Smith Theatre.

There is no obligation to attend the workshop for those who plan to audition. For further information on the workshop or the auditions, email Prof. Crosby at **fcrosby@alfred.edu** or call 871-2566.

Attachment: Streetcar_Gen_Auditions.pdf

Submitted by: Stephen Crosby

back to top Send Email Reminder

Meal Plan Changes for Spring 2011 Semester

The deadline to change meal plans for the spring 2011 semester is this Friday, 1/21/11. To change your meal plan you must come to Residence Life, first floor of Bartlett Hall, to complete and sign a change form. No changes will be allowed after 4 pm on Friday, 1/21. Please call the office, 607-871-2186, or stop by if you have questions concerning your meal plan. The office is open 8:30 am - 12 noon and 1 - 4:30 pm.

Submitted by: Karen Porter

back to top Send Email Reminder

Herrick Library's Regular Hours Resume

Welcome back! Herrick's regular hours will begin Tuesday, Jan. 18. The library will be open:

Monday-Thursday: 8 a.m.-1 a.m.

Friday: 8 a.m.-11 p.m. Saturday: 10 a.m.-11 p.m. Sunday: Noon-1 a.m.

Submitted by: Erinnae Baker

back to top Send Email Reminder

Club E-Board Training Program Team

Want to be a part of designing the leadership program this spring for new club executive board members?

While we are looking for experienced student leaders who currently hold, or have held leadership positions, we also welcome any students interested in developing a leadership program.

If you are interested, please attend one of the meetings below or contact Kacie Dean at **kmd4@alfred.edu** with your name and a short description of your experience and/or interest in being a part of this program.

Thursday, Jan. 20 at 5:20 p.m. in the McNamara Rm. (First floor of Powell on the way to the Mail Room)

Friday, Jan. 21 at 12:30 p.m. in the McNamara Rm.

Submitted by: Kacie Dean

back to top Send Email Reminder

Drummers: Jazz Band Auditions

Attention all drummers! There is an open postion for a drummer in our AU Jazz Band. Auditions are this Thursday, Jan. 20, 7:15-8:45 p.m., Miller 302 (due to the short notice, auditions may also be next Monday, Jan. 25, 7:15 p.m.).

The Jazz Band is an incredible group made up of some of the finest musicians at AU. Performances include swing, funk, Latin, and more! Rehearsals are Mondays and Thursdays, 7:15 - 8:45 p.m. in Miller 302. E-mail Dr. Chris Foster, **foster@alfred.edu** if interested.

Submitted by: Christopher Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Skatepark at Alfred

A group of students is putting together an effort to build a skatepark (preferably indoors) here at Alfred University. This is your chance to be a part of the next big project at Alfred. If you are interested in being part of or have questions about this idea, please contact Doug Sassaman

(Dms6@alfred.edu).

The plan would be to have a meeting with students (bikers, skaters, inline skaters, etc.) in hopes of gathering some information about what the students and athletes would like to see. After a general consensus about what this project should consist of is met, a meeting/proposal in front of some key staff and administration would ideally be held in the beginning weeks of February.

Submitted by: Douglas Sassaman

back to top Send Email Reminder

Friday Night Hikes

For anyone who enjoys being outdoors and moderate (occasionally vigorous) exercise.

-When: Friday, January 21st meeting at 6pm

-Where: We will meet on the 1st floor of the Powell Campus Center near the mail room

-What do you need: Headlamps and snowshoes are recommended but not required. The Outdoor Club has 3 or 4 pairs of snowshoes for loan.

This week we will hike the Pine Hill Trails which should take about 60 minutes. We hope you can join us.

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alumni Award Nomination Deadline Extended

Attention AU Alumni, Faculty, Administration - Please ACT NOW to submit nominations for AU Awards to fellow alums and colleagues!

The Alumni Association presents awards annually at Reunion to alumni and friends of the University who have contributed to Alfred, their workplace, and society in general. Please help us recognize those individuals for their efforts and achievements by nominating them for an Alumni Association Award. Nomination forms are available for download at http://www.alfred.edu/alu.... Nominations are due by Monday, Jan. 31, 2011.

Alumni Award for Distinguished Achievement - given to honor alumni whose achievements in their profession, career or avocational pursuits, or service to society bring honor and distinction to AU.

Alumni Award for Distinguished Service - given to alumni in recognition of loyalty and commitment in service to Alfred University.

Abigail Allen Award for Service to Women - given to honor an Alfred alumnus/a in recognition of distinctive career achievement, community service, or avocational pursuits that have improved the quality of women's lives.

Lillian T. Nevins Award for Lifetime Service to Alfred University - given to honor alumni who have rendered outstanding service to Alfred University.

Honorary Alumnus/a Recognition Award - given to a non-graduate in recognition of interest, allegiance and service to Alfred University and alumni, that the recipient may be evermore one of us.

Nominations may be forwarded to the Alumni Relations Office, Welcome Center, One Saxon Drive, Alfred, NY 14802. You may also e-mail nominations or fax your information to 607.871.2391.

Please contact us with any questions at 607.871.2144. We thank you for your support and assistance!

Submitted by: Audrea Sirianni

back to top Send Email Reminder

Pool Hours This semester

The pool will be open for lap and open swim starting Saturday, Jan. 22, 2011 for the semester. The hours are:

11:45 a.m.-1:15 p.m. lap swimming weekdays

8-10 p.m. open swim weekdays 3-5 p.m. open swim weekends

Submitted by: Brian Striker

back to top Send Email Reminder

Televisions for Sale

The Saxon Inn has several 25-inch televisions for sale. The televisions are \$40 each and are being sold "as is" with no warranty. They are not flat screen televisions.

If you are interested, please contact Saxon Inn via e-mail or call 607.871.2600.

Submitted by: Saxon Inn

back to top Send Email Reminder

Family Program: Mr. Beau the Clown

Saturday, Jan. 22 at 10:30 a.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Great fun for the whole family! Enjoy juggling, jokes, magic, puppetry, and more. Watch Mr. Beau transform himself from an ordinary person into a clown. This is great program for the children (and adults) who are uncomfortable with clowns.

The library-sponsored program is free and open to everyone.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

What's on your AU experiences 'bucket list'?

A recent mainstream movie popularized the idea of having a "bucket list" of things to see and do before you die. Well, we're not going to go quite that far, but we're looking for your ideas to pass along to new and current AU students about experiences they should have and places they should go before leaving campus.

Several current students are working on their own list to pass along to incoming freshmen but we thought alumni, faculty/staff would provide a complementary perspective.

Please send your lists to Debbie Clark at clarkde@alfred.edu by Monday, Jan. 24, 2011.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Clothesline Art Show: Call for Entries

Artists from across New York state are invited to apply for spaces at the M&T Bank Clothesline Festival, a juried fine art and crafts festival held on the grounds of the Memorial Art Gallery.

The long-running event, which this year takes place on Saturday and Sunday, September 10 and 11, will showcase artists from all 62 counties of New York state. NEW this year, eligibility has been extended to artists living in Bronx, Kings, Nassau, New York, Queens, Richmond, Rockland, Suffolk and Westchester counties.

HOW TO APPLY

A downloadable application with instructions for submitting images will be available January 25 at http://clothesline.roches.... The application deadline is Friday, March 25, with space assignments mailed Thursday, June 10. If spaces remain, updates will be posted on the website.

For more information call the Memorial Art Gallery events office at 585-276-8950, or email **clothesline@mag.rochester.edu**.

Attachment: **Entry information**

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

International Conerence: Knowledge, Culture, Change in Organizations

ELEVENTH INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON KNOWLEDGE, CULTURE, AND CHANGE IN ORGANIZATIONS

Universidad San Pablo CEU Madrid, Spain 15-17 June 2011

http://www.ManagementConf...

The Management Conference and its companion journal are devoted to those intangible drivers which determine not only the livability of organizations for insiders, and their credibility and attraction to outsiders; but also their tangible results in the form of efficiency, effectiveness and productivity. The intangibles of knowledge, culture and change management do not appear on balance sheets, but ultimately do have an enormous impact on 'bottom lines'.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews